DUE PROCESS - SKELLY RIGHTS

The California Supreme Court ruled in 1975 in a case referred to as THE SKELLY DECISION that all public employees who are permanent (career) have a property interest in their job; therefore, the employer cannot take away an employee’s “property” without due process. 

When the University plans to impose disciplinary action, suspensions of six (6) days to discharge, pre-removal safeguards must be followed.  The employee must be given notice of the charges, the reasons, and the opportunity to respond before discipline is imposed.  This may involve a meeting or be conducted in writing; however, it is the employee’s opportunity to present informal evidence to dissuade the University from imposing the proposed disciplinary action.

SKELLY requires that the employer provide a written pre-disciplinary notice to include:

· A statement regarding the charges;

· The effective date of the proposed discipline; 

· The reasons for the disciplinary action;

· The specific policy or rule violated;

· A copy of the materials upon which the action is based;

· A statement of the employee’s right to be represented in a Skelly hearing;

· A statement of the employee’s right to respond to the authority imposing discipline (usually a manager above the level of the employee’s supervisor.)

In order to impose disciplinary action, the University must have cause.  The “Seven Tests of Just Cause” are listed below as a reference guide.

1. Did the employee have notice that there was a rule? Was it in writing? 

2. Was the rule reasonable for conducting business?

3. Did the employer conduct a thorough investigation, including all the necessary evidence?

4. Was there a fair investigation where all parties had the opportunity to present evidence?

5. Did the weight of the evidence favor discipline?

6. Have the rules been applied consistently and fairly to all?

7. Is the discipline appropriate for the cause of action?

For more information or assistance, contact your Employee Relations Consultant.
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